AAUW Danville-Alamo-Walnut Creek Branch 
Board Meeting – October 13, 2015
Shadow Hills Cabaña, 1001 El Capitan Drive, Danville
Attendance:  Charla Gabert, Tena Gallagher, Robin Halloran, Roseann Krane, Judy Lauper, Marilyn Lawver, Soni Leighton, Kathy McKnight, Marlene Marcus, Kate Reed, Caroline Sanchez, Holly Sauer, Melanie Wade, Liz Williams, and Rita Wustner
Call to Order at 9:33

Consent Agenda:  Liz asked that the Consent Agenda be accepted as presented.  We agreed unanimously.

Updates:  

Programs:  Judy gave an overview of the Oct. 22nd event, reminding us that it begins at 7 p.m, costs $5, and takes place in the Danville Town Hall.  She asked for any questions we wished our speaker to address and 2 were given:  Focusing on the Internet, what does it do to young children’s brains plus does it have any effect on attention span? and Please address anything regarding seniors’ brains.

With no Nov. activity scheduled, we suggested several topics including financial planning, art or an introduction to art, and floral arranging.  After discussion Kate moved and Holly seconded that we plan a floral arranging activity.  The motion passed unanimously.

Additionally, we learned that we can co-sponsor activities with the San Ramon Branch, which has a full agenda.

HHT:  Roseann shared that 5 homes are confirmed and, at the start of the meeting, only 2 members agreed to be head docents.  Immediately, 2 additional head docents were named with a possible 5th.   While 3 jobs are still without a head, the rest are filled.  Yet to be filled are:  Bootie-Name Tag Coordinator and Quilt Ticket Sales Table.  Roseann will head the Boutique and continues to seek quality donations.  Roseann is also the Coordinator, HHT Master Checklist and Docent organizer.  Anna, Tena, and Teresa identified the houses.  Dora-Thea heads the Graphics and has submitted a draft publicity postcard, which we decided needs revision.  Marsha Anderson-Landeau will write the home descriptions.  Head House Docents are Pat Foster, Kathie Hixon, Liz Williams, and Mary Ellen Blake.  Barbara Critchlow may be the 5th.  Anna Freitas will be the Head Refreshment Docent.  Tena Gallagher will attend to Insurance.  Soni Leighton will attend to the Membership Table.  Tena Gallagher will take care of publicity.  Teresa Cheung will take care of the Website and news information.  Soni moved, Caroline seconded and we passed the motion to announce the HHT via e-mail.

Mar. International Program:  Caroline shared that Lenore Gillin will be the guest speaker on Sat, Mar. 12th at the Shadow Hills Club House.  She will speak about Cuba.  We will begin at 9:30 a.m. with a social half-hour.  The program will begin at 10 a.m.  Information regarding Lenore’s tour to Cuba in Jan. will be included in the Advocate.

Nominating Committee:  Melanie shared that the work is just now getting started.  She asked us for ideas of how to recruit new leaders.  Our consensus was that recruits need to receive the job description and be put in touch with the person currently doing the job.  We should then follow up with the potential recruit.

Membership Brunch:  Soni reported that we had 130 attendees, which included a few walk-ins.  8 who reserved did not attend.  The event netted over $400 after expenses.  Roseann moved, Kate seconded the motion for Soni to make the reservation with a $250 deposit for next year’s Membership Brunch at Round Hill Country Club.  

Pending Motions:

Tech Trek:  Discussion of the motion highlighted two important issues.  The first is that our initial reservation number can be amended down if we do not have sufficient monies to fund the full number of scholarships.  The second issue led to an amendment to the motion to state, “… the check should be made out to AAUW, with the branch name plus TechTrek on the memo line.”  The amended motion was seconded by Charla and passed unanimously.

Minutes Timeline:  Kate’s motion was revised to state that “Corrections should not in any way change the recorded votes taken in the meeting.”  Marilyn seconded the revised motion.  It passed unanimously.

Madam Mars:  Melanie’s motion was revised to reflect that inclusion of the Madam Mars logo has been approved at the national level.  Soni seconded the motion.  It passed unanimously.

Re-instatement of the Gildersleeve $100 Donation:  Based on our discussions, we tabled this motion until the Nov. board meeting.  We queried if we were allowed to make this donation, noting that we have not done so for the past 2 years.  Additionally, AAUW has a new standing rule, passed in Spring, 2014, that prohibits such donations.  Rita and Marilyn will check into these issues, possibly with Jo Harberson and Sandi Kirkpatrick assisting. 

IBC Debrief:  Kathy and Liz presented the information.  The IBC would like to schedule screening of Invisible War at a cost of $250 on the CSUEB Concord Campus with a possible date of Jan. 31st.  They asked about which of 2 types of leadership development we want at the IBC training, either general leadership training or job specific training.  We voted 6 in favor of job specific vs. 2 in favor of general leadership training.  We also asked if we could request training on retention, to which Liz replied we may.

We heard that we should contact Virginia Beck, State Board Branch Support if we have queries about questions to which we have not received answers.  We also learned that Start Smart is now 2 hours rather than 4.

IBC voted that the 9 branches in the group be divided into 3 groups by size.  We are grouped with the Benicia-Vallejo and Delta-Contra Costa branches.  The 3 groups are assigned in rotating order to 2 tasks and a bye year.  The tasks are the Ice Cream Social and the Nominating Committee.  Our group begins with the Ice Cream Social followed by a bye year and then the Nominating Committee.

Reminders/Announcements:  Our next meeting is on Nov. 10th.  The October program is on the 22nd.  The deadline for the Fund Luncheon, to be held on Oct. 25th, is today.  We continue to seek someone to fill the Publicity slot.  We are reminded to use the branch motion form, which was included in this month’s materials for this meeting.  Kathy suggests it be saved to our computers for future use.  Liz shared that Karen Abu-Hamdeh passed away.  Liz will ask the family if we may place a memorial statement in the Advocate, and if so, will send it to Holly.  We decided to remove her information from the directory.  Soni wants to hold an event for the 32 new members to welcome and help them connect to the current leadership.  Marilyn has empty binders to give away after she consolidated years of branch material.

Liz adjourned the meeting at 10:57. 
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